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December 8, 2022


The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer
Chair, Government Accountability and Oversight Committee
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

King County’s Department of Human Resources (DHR) conducted an internal compensation analysis of the career service-exempt positions within the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD), the Department of Executive Services (DES), and the Department of Judicial Administration (DJA).

Also, the ratified agreement between the County and the Puget Sound Police Managers Association has created compression between the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) Major and Chief job classifications.  Salary compression occurs when the salary differential between successive job classifications is not considered equitable.  

The internal compensation analysis has determined that the current pay grades either do not align with other leadership classifications throughout the county or that the salary differential between successive job classifications is not considered equitable.  To ensure internal equity among King County leadership positions, DHR recommends increasing the pay grade as follows:

	Job Classification
	Current Pay Grade
	Proposed Pay Grade

	Department Director – DAJD
	90
	93

	Deputy Department Director – DAJD
	87
	88

	Chief of Criminal Investigations – KCSO 
	87
	89

	Chief of Patrol Operations – KCSO 
	87
	89

	Chief of Technical Services – KCSO 
	87
	89

	Deputy Division Director (BRC) – DES
	80
	82

	Division Director, Technology – DJA 
	77
	82

	Division Director, Financial Services – DJA 
	71
	79

	Division Director, Judicial Services (Caseflow) – DJA
	70
	79

	Division Director, Judicial Services (Court Services) – DJA 
	70
	79

	Division Director, Judicial Services (MRJC Customer Services) – DJA 
	70
	79

	Division Director, Judicial Services (Juvenile) – DJA 
	70
	79



Per King County code section 3.15.040, any pay grade adjustment for job classifications exceeding grade 54 or pay grade adjustments affecting two or more classifications in a classification series shall be filed with the clerk of the Council for distribution to the chair of the Labor, Operations, and Technology Committee, or its successor committee, and confirmed by the committee before implementation.  To that end, the County’s Director of Human Resources is seeking confirmation of these pay changes by the Government Accountability & Oversight Committee.

If you have any questions, please contact Jay Osborne, Director, Department of Human Resources, at 206-477-3628 or Jason Cossette, Compensation and Classification Services Manager, at 206-477-3157.


Sincerely,



Jay Osborne
Director, Department of Human Resources

Enclosure

cc:	King County Government Accountability and Oversight Committee Council Members
		ATTN:  Stephanie Cirkovich, Chief of Staff
			Melani Pedroza, Clerk of the Council
Dow Constantine, King County Executive
Caroline Whalen, Chief Administrative Officer
Dwight Dively, Director, Performance, Strategy and Budget
Allen Nance, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention
Patricia Cole-Tindall, Sheriff
Barb Miner, Clerk/Director, Department of Judicial Administration
Jay Osborne, Director, Department of Human Resources
Jason Cossette, Compensation and Classification Services Manager
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